From: Jonny F. Hipp (NCHD)

To: Kerry Upton (kerry.upton@crmctx.com); Paula Christoferson (paula.christoferson@nbhtx.com); Sunil P. Reddy

(sunil.reddy@braintreehealth.com); Sunil P. Reddy (sunil.reddy@crmctx.com); Louis R. Willeke (lschlabach@rcmhospital.org); Shawn "Hoss" Whitt (hwhitt@rcmhospital.org); Chris Nicosia (chris.nicosia@hcahealthcare.com); Jay Woodall (Jay.Woodall@HCAhealthcare.com); Duane L. Woods (duane.woods@crmcvtx.org); Mike Olson (Mike.Olson@crmcvtx.org); Eric Hamon (eric.hamon@dchstx.org); Steve Woerner (Steve.Woerner@dchstx.org); Donald Hagan (donald.hagan@detar.com); William R. Blanchard

(william.blanchard@detar.com); Hector Bernal (hbernal@postacutecorpuschristi.com); Jason Anglin (JAnglin@mmcportlavaca.com); Dena Bruni (NCHD); Donna Littlefield (NCHD); Jonny F. Hipp (NCHD); David Lee

(david.lee@okmh.org); Michael Pierce (mpierce@postacutecorpuschristi.com); Dominic Dominguez (dom.dominguez@christushealth.org); Justin Doss (justin.doss@christushealth.org); Steven E. King

(steve.king@christushealth.org); James Murphy (JMurphy@nshinc.com); Michael Mintz (mmintzmd@gmail.com);

Christina Adrean (cadrean@warmsprings.org)

Cc: Frances M. Hansen (hansen@gl-law.com); Meghan R. Ferguson (ferguson@gl-law.com); Shauna L. Lorenz

(lorenz@gl-law.com); Baxter R. Morgan (morgan@gl-law.com); Jessica D. Cottey (cottey@gl-law.com); Alison Hollender (Alison.Hollender@huschblackwell.com); Eric J. Weatherford (eric.weatherford@huschblackwell.com); Joseph Geraci (Joe.Geraci@huschblackwell.com); Jefferson M. Brinker (brinker@gl-law.com); Sharon Blue (blue@gl-law.com); Todd C. Ramberg (ramberg@gl-law.com); Adam Robison (arobison@kslaw.com); Gary W. Eiland (geiland@kslaw.com); Lance J. Ramsey (ramsey@gl-law.com); Rachel O. Gilbert (gilbert@gl-law.com); Rebecca Blue (Rebecca.Blue@hcahealthcare.com); Kathy J. Hendrex (kathy.hendrex@dchstx.org); Yvett O"Reilly

(Yvett.Oreilly@dchstx.org); Catherine D. Mullins (catherine.mullins@detar.com); J. Brandon Durbin (brandon@dbcq.com); Janette Johns (janette johns@christushealth.org); Katie R. Hendry

(brandon@dhcg.com); Janette Johns (janette.johns@christushealth.org); Katie R. Hendry (katie.hendry@christushealth.org); Laura Martinez (laurae.martinez@christushealth.org)

Subject: Uniform Hospital Rate Increase Program Postponed - Estimated Roll-Out March 1, 2018

**Date:** Tuesday, May 02, 2017 2:12:00 PM

Importance: High

## Nueces SDA Providers,

In the event have not already heard elsewhere, HHSC's Executive Commissioner announced last Friday via a conference call that it was not feasible to roll out the Uniform Hospital Rate Increase Program (UHRIP) on September 1, 2017 as originally planned; a copy of HHSC's email notice to the SDA Liaisons and UHRIP IGT Entities as received here on Monday, May 1 is pasted farthest below in blue font for your review. HHSC is presently estimating the UHRIP rollout will be March 1, 2018.

A variety of issues cited for the postponement included:

- MCOs indicated they could not leave out non-emergent ED claims by September 2017 (the Legislature requires that non-emergent ED visits receive reduced reimbursement than emergent visits);
- Experience Rebate how will these costs be treated in regard to Experience Rebate? The additional funding to MCOs may affect HMO insurance reserve levels, and otherwise affect HMO risk;
- IGT entities asked if they provide funding, will that be a part of HMO's experience rebates;
- HHSC has been surveying hospitals and some data is incorrect; some hospitals indicating they have not been contacted; hospitals omitted bcs they did not participate in DSH and UC and therefore were not on the original SDA lists for participation; some hospitals missing Medicaid shortfall information;
- Pushback from SDAs and consultants about why there is an actuarial adjustment required for estimated costs and increases;
- Pushback from consultants that they will not be able to garner IGT by deadlines;
- Interest in different designs depending on whether an LPPF is place;

- An unexpectedly large number of IGTing entities (52 in one SDA); areas in which IGT entities from a different SDA have been asked to provide IGT;
- Letters of agreement challenges; including negotiations on existing provider agreements beyond the IGT funded rate increase; and
- Constitutional issues in regard to how HHSC would proceed in the case of a disallowance on an IGT payment. HHSC working with federal partners.

The Executive Commissioner said he remains supportive of the UHRIP but is committed to take the time to get it right. "It doesn't have to be perfect, but it has to be right." HHSC will continue to work diligently to respond to the questions and issues that have arisen.

HHSC feedback to stakeholders will vary depending on the item or issue. In some cases, HHSC will simply make decisions; in others they will work with the entities bringing the issues; or they may work with workgroups, and potentially develop an issues worklist to track issues and their resolution. The Executive Commissioner asked that any stakeholder with issues notify HHSC of those as soon as possible.

## To SDA Liaisons and UHRIP IGT Entities:

HHSC has determined that it is not feasible to roll out the Uniform Hospital Rate Increase Program (UHRIP) with an implementation date of September 1, 2017. The currently estimated rollout is March 1, 2018.

HHSC will be working with stakeholders in the coming months to determine the IGT requirements for the UHRIP program, which will be communicated to the SDA liaisons and governmental entities transferring funds sometime in October 2018.

Thank you for your continued interest in the UHRIP program. Please email the HHSC UHRIP mailbox (RAD-UHRIP@hhsc.state.tx.us) if you have any questions regarding the delay in the rollout of UHRIP.

## **HHSC Hospital Rate Analysis**

Texas Health and Human Services Commission P.O. Box 149030, Mail Code H-400 Brown-Heatly Building 4900 N. Lamar Blvd. Austin, TX 78714-9030

## Jonny F. Hipp, ScD, FACHE | Administrator/Chief Executive Officer Nueces County Hospital District | Texas HHSC Regional Healthcare Partnership - Region 4 Anchor Entity

555 N. Carancahua St., Suite 950 | Corpus Christi, TX 78401-0835 Office: 361.808.3300 | Fax: 361.808.3274 | Cell: 361.877.7290

ionny.hipp@nchdcc.org | www.nchdcc.org

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This electronic mail is for the use of only the individual or entity named above. If you are not the intended recipient, an authorized representative of the intended recipient, or a person responsible for delivering it to the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any sharing, review, disclosure, retransmission, use, dissemination, distribution, conversion, copying, printing, or retention of this electronic mail or any attachments is not authorized and is legally prohibited. If you have received this transmission in error, please immediately notify us by reply electronic mail or by telephone at (361) 808-3300, and destroy the original transmission and its attachments without reading or forwarding them, or retaining them in any manner or recorded format.

This electronic mail transmission, and any documents, files or previous electronic mail messages attached to it, may contain confidential information and/or information that is privileged and may be subject to protection under the federal Electronic Communications Privacy Act, 18 U.S.C. §§ 2510-2521 and state electronic communications laws. To the extent the information in this electronic mail and any attachments contain protected health information as defined by the federal Health Insurance Portability and Accountability Act of 1996 ("HIPAA"), P.L. 104-191; 45 CFR Parts 160 and 164, as amended; or Texas Health and Safety Code, Chapter 181, as amended, it is confidential and/or privileged.

TRANSMISSION DISCLAIMER: Electronic mail transmissions sent through the Internet cannot be guaranteed to be secure or error-free as information could be intercepted, corrupted, lost, destroyed, arrive late or incomplete, or contain viruses.